CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNCIL

CARLISLE AREA TRANSPORT ADVISORY GROUP

Minutes of a Meeting of the Carlisle Area Transport Advisory Group held on Monday 20 September 2004 at 10.00 am at The Courts, Carlisle.

PRESENT

Mr J Mallinson (Chair)

Mr R E F Aldersey – Cumbria County Council

Mr R Bloxham – Carlisle City Council

Ms D Brewis – Cumbria Cycling Campaign

Mr B Hall – Cumbria County Council (substitute for Mr C J Southward)

Ms J Holland – Parish Council

Mr J N Guest – Carlisle City Council

Mr T McCormick – Road Haulage

Mr D Morton – Carlisle City Council

Mr JRD Robinson - Cumbria County Council

Mr R Watson – Cumbria County Council

Officers in attendance:

Mr K B Poole - Carlisle City Council

Mr D Sheard - Carlisle Area Support Team Manager

Mr J Smith - Cumbria County Council, Area Engineer

Mrs L M Graham - Member Services Unit

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Mr M Mitchelson, Mr C J Southward (substitute Mr B Hall), Mrs C Rutherford (substitute Mr H McDevit, also unable to attend).

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3. MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting of the Group, held on 29 March 2004 were agreed as a correct record.

4. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

RESOLVED, that the press and public be not excluded from the meeting during

consideration of any item on the agenda.

5. FEEDBACK FROM LOCAL COMMITTEE

A report by the County Corporate Director – Community, Economy and Environment summarised actions agreed by the Local Committee and the current status of these as a result of recommendations made at previous meetings of this Group.

In response to a question, Mr Aldersey was advised that consultation was currently being carried out regarding parking problems on the Willowholme Industrial Estate.

Mr Bloxham referred to problems being experienced at Brampton, following environmental enhancement works to the town centre. Some of the parking places were not marked out distinctly enough and there were problems with the disabled parking signs.

Mr Smith explained that it had been hoped to minimise the use of urban features in the town centre and dispensation from the Department of Transport had been received in respect of certain features. However, it appeared that the current features were not working well and advised that these were being addressed as part of a stage 3 safety audit currently being carried out. He advised that problems with accessibility for wheelchair/pushchair users could also be addressed as part of the safety audit. Any necessary changes resulting from the audit would be introduced as soon as possible.

6. FOURTH ANNUAL PROGRESS REPORT (APR 4)

The Fourth Annual Progress Report (APR4) set out progress in delivering the Local Transport Plan (LTP) in the fourth year (2003/04), reviewed overall progress for the first four years and was the bid process for the 2005/06 Transport Capital Settlement. Views of ATAG Members were sought on any issues, observations and/or concerns they had on the information presented on APR4, which could be passed on to the Local Committee.

Observations were requested by 1 October 2004.

AGREED, that ATAG Members submit directly to the Area Engineer any views or

observations on the content of the APR4 by 1 October 2004.

7. SECOND LOCAL TRANSPORT PLAN (LTP2) – AREA TRANSPORT

PLANS

Copies of the draft Carlisle Area Transport Plan and consultation responses to the Plan, were circulated at the meeting. The Area Engineer explained that the LTP2 would set out the Transport Policies and Programmes from 2006-2011 for Cumbria and the Carlisle Area Transport Plan was intended to set out the needs of the Carlisle area, and explain how these fitted in with national and county policies. Members of the Group were invited to submit comments on the Plan to the Area Engineer by 1 October 2004, following which the comments and the Area Transport Plan would be considered by the Local Committee at its meeting on 18 October 2004.

In response to a request from Mr Aldersey it was

AGREED that the draft Area Transport Plan to be considered by the Local Committee, should refer to the need for an area-wide traffic assessment to be carried out which should consider anticipated future housing developments within the City for, say, the next 5 years.

8. REPAIRS TO ADOPTED AND UNADOPTED BACK LANES

The Group considered a report by the Corporate Director – Community, Economy and Environment, which had appended to it a report considered by the City Council Executive relating to repairs to adopted and unadopted back lanes. The views of the Group were sought to be passed on to the Local Committee.

The City Council had undertaken a survey of the condition of adopted back lanes and ranked them in priority order. The report concluded that the 10 back lanes in priority one would cost an estimated £178,540 to repair. The City Council had allocated £7,500 for further investigation work to be carried out and would be asking the Local Committee to contribute half of the cost of the repairs of the lanes in the priority one category.

In relation to lanes which might, in the future, be considered for alleygates, it was agreed that improvements to those lanes should be considered once the alleygate had been erected.

The Area Engineer advised that re-surfacing and re-construction works would need to be met from the Capital budget, whereas routine repairs could be met from the Revenue budget.

Members of the Group agreed that although to repair all lanes would be a huge task, the current situation was unsustainable and some form of a start on the works needed to be initiated. It was

AGREED that

(1) the Local Committee be recommended to consider whether it would be possible to joint fund with the City Council repairs to the lanes contained in the priority one list, during this financial year.

(2) A report on the City Council’s further investigation work be submitted to

the Group in due course.

9. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

Future meetings of the Group were agreed as follows:

Tuesday 18 January 2005 at 10.00 am

Monday 14 March 2005 at 10.00 am

Both meetings to be held at The Courts, Carlisle

The meeting closed at 10.45 am

